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It’s April and hopefully by the time you are reading this, we are in Spring and well into the warm weather! As I’m 
writing this, the weather outside is dreary but not quite cold, indicative of the strangely back-and-forth days we’ve 
been having where one day the high will be in the 50’s and freezing and the next week the high is in the mid-70’s 
and shorts weather. Although it has not been consistent, there are these small steps we take towards the Spring, 
and it reminds me of a haiku written by Hattori Ransetsu: “ume ichirin/ichirin hodo/no atatakasa” translated as “on 
the plum tree one blossom/one blossom worth/of warmth”. 
 
First, a little bit about Ransetsu. He was born in 1654 and was a student of Basho as he is found earliest in literary 
records of two publications of anthologies under Basho’s name (Basho being agreed upon by scholars to be one 
of the most important haiku authors of all time). Thus, from a relatively young age, he was seen to be a poet who 
could produce high quality work. Another indication of his ability was that in 1702 he circulated what is known as a 
New Year Haikai Ichimazuri, which is a poem that is not offered for sale but distributed on a single sheet of quality 
paper among fellow poets. In terms of his life, after Basho passed away, Ransetsu shaved his head to become a 
Buddhist monk. This was similar to Basho’s later life in that he also was interested in Buddhism and the monastic 
life. Perhaps connected to his relationship with Buddhism, Ransetsu’s work is characterized by his compassion for 
all living things and their condition. Like his contemporaries, he was also concerned with time passing, the 
transience of beauty, the unity of humankind and experiencing nature.  
 
Now, about the poem: the plum blossom is a symbol of the change from winter to spring. Although not presently, 
at one time the plum blossom was more popular than the cherry blossom in Japan. It is still enjoyed by those that 
would rather not be in the crowded masses that gather for the cherry blossom viewing. Either way, Ransetsu 
speaks of one blossom on the tree and the warmth that it brings. As with most poetry, it is purposefully vague, and 
here it speaks to the dichotomies of limited and limitless, optimistic and pessimistic. Either way, it depends on how 
you look at it. The broadness of warmth can be interpreted however you’d like, but with one blossom, perhaps it 
means the coming of many more, or maybe it means that there’s only one and there’s still a ways to go until the 
spring. Just like this plum blossom, all events in our lives give us the opportunity to look at from two different 
perspectives. Ultimately, the plum blossom is simply a plum blossom and nothing more. However, our interaction 
with it summons the warmth within us, and we can decide how we would like to move forward with that reaction. 
We can be happy or bitter. And while this is only one small action, eventually they will all bloom together, making 
up the tree that is our life, full of blossoms of our choices to be happy or bitter. And so, no matter how small our 
reactions may seem, it is of the utmost importance for us to see how each moment we live is a beautiful 
opportunity.  
 

Gassho,  
Rev. Matthew Hamasaki 

 

  



 

 



 

 
   

 

HANAMATSURI/SHOTSUKI MEMORIAL SERVICE 

April 10, 2022, 11 AM 

YBA Hall 
 

Will be an in-person service by reservation only. 

Reservation deadline has passed. Reservations deadline 

was March 19, 2022.  

 

If you have made a reservation to attend, please arrive 

early for check-in. We will follow Covid protocols, bring 

compeleted Release of Liability (one per household) with 

you. Please dress accordingly, all doors will remain open. 

 

There will be no Zoom call for April’s service and we will 

not have the capabilities to post a recording to BCF’s FB 

page. Our apologies. 
 

  



 
“In order for there to be peace, we must first be aware that all things in this world are interconnected.  

We should care for and value other people’s lives as well”. 
 

Monshu Kojun Ohtani 
 
 

How should we live?  Can we treat other people with the same amount of care and concern 
that we have for ourselves?  This goes not only for the people we encounter in our daily lives, but 
also with people in other countries as well.  We are not interconnected with people simply based on 
geography, but also with those who live in areas we often do not see or ever hear about. 
 

Everything in this world exists based on interdependency.  When we are not aware of this, we 
tend to think to ourselves that our own perspective is the only one that is right and justified.  This is 
what causes conflicts to arise.  In wars, international disputes, and terrorism, people become 
absolutely convinced that they are the only ones who are righteous and justified.  As a result, they will 
go as far as to kill people in order to prove this point.  When we arm ourselves and attack others, the 
peace that might be attained from it will never last long. 
 

How then, do we attain peace as we seek in the world today?  In order to help stop problems 
such as war, terrorism, confrontations between nations and peoples, and political clashing, it is 
necessary that we first treat others with the same care and respect that we would show ourselves.  
Other people’s lives are just as precious and irreplaceable as our own.  They have families and 
livelihoods just as we do.  We are all living interconnected with each other in some way or another.  
We have to always keep this in mind. 
 

When we become conscious that this is not just an issue that we should think about on a 
national level but also on a more basic and intimate one, we can begin to build a world of peace from 
the ground up. 

 
 

                From the book, Moving Forward Just As You Are- 
   Living in These Uncertain Times 

 
    By Monshu Kojun Ohtani 
    Resident Head Priest of Nishi Hongwanji 

 

  



 

 

 

ONLINE PAYPAL DONATIONS 
You can now make online donations/payments to the church by visiting our website 
at florinbuddhist.org and clicking on the "Donate" button near the bottom of the home page. This 
is convenient for you to make online donations/payments for such things as, 
osaisen, shotsuki, special services, membership and other services/events.  
 
Contact Kathy Menda at (916) 392-1896 or (916) 761-9469 if you have questions. 

 

 

 

 
 

 

A special thank you to those of you who chose to donate your 
check (cancelled February fundraiser). Buddhist Church of 

Florin appreciates your kind generosity. 
Mits Yamamoto 
Susan Takeda 

Diana Shijo 
Ellen Griggs 

Lori Rakoncza 
Nadine Nouchi 

Norrine Okamoto 
Lorna Fong 

Ginny Syphax 
Judie Miyao 
Myrna Hitomi 

Liz Kono 
Peggy Okabayashi 

Jennifer Kubo 
Ben Kusaka 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Buddhist Church of Florin 
Governing Board Meeting Highlights  

http://florinbuddhist.org/


 
Meeting Date: March 10, 2022 

 

The Loco Moco Drive thru Fundraiser: Saturday, March 19, 2022. 
Spring Food Bazaar: Sunday, May 1, 2022. 
 
Walter Menda, Judie Miyao and Cheryl Miles have been assisting Wynn Kiyama with his research project on 
Obon Odori in the United States.  He requested old photos of BCF’s Obon Odori from the 1950’s to 1970’s.  Wynn 
is a professor of musicology, ethnomusicology, and music history coordinator at Portland State University.  He is 
also a member of the Oregon Buddhist Temple. 
 
First Vice President, Margie Sunahara:  Continues to be responsible for use and security of BCF facilities and 
grounds.  Have not received a cost proposal from the Church’s security company on the additional security 
cameras at the front gate. 
 
BWA, Peggy Okabayashi:  This year’s recipient for the Lady Takeko Kujo Dana Project was My Sister’s House.  
The Members donated $375 in gift cards, $550 in cash and miscellaneous items from their wish list.  Also $1,000 
was collected for the Elk Grove Food Bank Service.  A match grant request is being submitted to the BCA Health 
and Welfare Fund Matching Program. 
BWA Walking Club, Wednesday, April 6th will be in the Sierra Oaks neighborhood and American River Trail. 
 
Dharma School, Judy Yuki:  Hanamido will be decorated Saturday, April 9th at 6 pm.  A power point presentation 
will be given on past Hanamatsuri’s at BCF.  2022 FDSTL Conference will be April 23, 2022 hosted by Northern 
District, via Zoom. 
 
JYBA, Ginny Syphax:  Delivered Valentine’s Keiro bags and next delivery will be in April. 
 
Activities, Sandy Okuno/Sharon Okamoto:  Hanamatsuri/Shotsuki Memorial Service on April 10, 2022 at 11:00 
AM will be held in the YBA Hall.  Following the service BCF Time Capsule will be buried.  Complimentary Obentos 
will be provided to sangha members attending the service with reservations.  COVID protocol will be in place. 
 
Membership, Tim Tsukamoto:  Welcome New Members: Michael Hutchinson and  
Carolyn Wadley.  2022 Membership dues are now payable. 
 
BCF Reopening Committee, Peggy Okabayashi:  Starting in April 2022 the committee is allowing affiliated 
organizations to resume onsite, in person, indoor activities.  Must comply with all BCF Covid Protocols, and no 
sharing of food unless individually packaged.  Must complete and comply with the BCF Facilities Use Agreement. 
 
Darrel Matsuda, Thank you for taking time out from your busy schedule to look at the electrical on the speaker 
system in the Hondo.  Arigato! 
 

 

 
 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 
  



 

 



 

Buddhist Church of Florin 

Kikuyo and Kinjiro Nakatani Scholarships 2022-2023 

DEADLINE APRIL 1, 2022!!! 
 
 
You are encouraged to apply for the Buddhist Church of Florin’s Kikuyo and Kinjiro Nakatani (Nakatani) 

Scholarships, if you meet the following criteria:  

 

$5,000 Scholarship, $3,000 Scholarship and $2,000 Scholarship for Graduating High School Students 

 
▪ Must be graduating from high school this academic year; 
▪ Plan to attend an accredited university, college or vocational school full time next year; 
▪ Your parent is a member of the Buddhist Church of Florin (church membership dues are paid and 

current before the scholarship application deadline); and 
▪ You have been a Florin Dharma School student while attending high school. 

 

Applicants will be judged on: 
o Active participation in the Florin Dharma School  
o Active participation in church program activities 
o Active participation in community programs 
o Academic achievements 
o Essay (approximately 300 words) on the topic of how Buddhism affects your life 
o In-person interview 

 

$5,000 Scholarship, $3,000 Scholarship, $2,000 Scholarship and $1,000 Scholarship for Students 

Attending a University, College or Vocational School 

 
▪ Must be attending an accredited university, college or vocational school full time this academic year 

and plan to continue next year full time and for the full year; 
▪ You or your parent is a member of the Buddhist Church of Florin (church membership dues are paid 

and current before the scholarship application deadline); 
▪ You have been participating in a Jodo Shinshu Buddhist church or program activities; and 
▪ You have been a Florin Dharma School student while attending high school. 
▪ To provide scholarship opportunities for more students, a university, college or vocational school 

student can be a recipient of only two Nakatani Scholarships while attending a university, college or 
vocational school. 

 

Applicants will be judged on: 
o Active participation in a Jodo Shinshu Buddhist church and/or program activities  
o Active participation in community programs 
o Academic achievements 
o Essay (approximately 400 words) on the topic of how Buddhism affects your life 
o In-person interview 

 
Applications may be obtained from the Nakatani Scholarship Chairperson, Walter Menda, or Florin Dharma 

School Superintendent and YBA advisors in January 2022. 

 

Applications must be received by the Nakatani Scholarship Chairperson by midnight, April 1, 2022. 

Buddhist Church of Florin 



 

Kikuyo and Kinjiro Nakatani Public School Teacher Grant 

$1,500 
 

Public school education is the foundation for a harmonious and prosperous society.  
Unfortunately, public school teachers pay for classroom supplies and educational 
material with their own money because of school budget reductions.  The Buddhist 
Church of Florin supports public school teachers by offering a monetary grant for 
classroom supplies and education materials. 
 
To be eligible for the Kikuyo and Kinjiro Nakatani Public School Teacher Grant, you 
must be a full-time public school teacher in Kindergarten through 12th grade; and a 
member of the Buddhist Church of Florin (church membership dues are paid and 
current). 
 
Contact Walter Menda for a Kikuyo and Kinjiro Nakatani Public School Teacher Grant 
Application.  Applications are being accepted on an ongoing basis. 
 
How to become a member of the Buddhist Church of Florin?  If you are married, please 
join under the couple/family category or if single, the adult single category.  Contact 
Walter Menda for a Church Membership Form. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 



 

 
If you haven’t designated Buddhist Church of Florin as your charitable organization, please do…free money to 

BCF! Thank you! 



 

  



 

 



 

 


